
 

 

CHIPPEWA VALLEY SCHOOLS 
BOARD OF EDUCATION – REGULAR MEETING 

ADMINISTRATION BUILDING 

May 1, 2017 
 
 
 
Vice President Aquino called the meeting to order at 6:33 p.m. and the Pledge of Allegiance was given 
and the National Anthem was sung by the Dakota High School Unaccompanied Minors-A Cappella Group. 
 
 
Present: Members Aquino, Bednard, Cardamone, DeMuynck Zech, Patzert and  

Sobah  
Absent: Member Pyden (Excused)  
Also Present: Mr. Roberts, Dr. Blanchard, Mr. Sederlund, Mr. Skiba, Dr. Brosky and 

Ms. Adlam 
 
 

Additions/Deletions - None 

 

Recognition/Presentations  
 

 The Dakota High School Unaccompanied Minors-A Cappella Group consisting of ten very talented 
students gave a magnificent performance under the leadership of Mr. Todd Moses, Choir 
Director. 
 
   

From The Community  
 

 Chippewa Valley Schools would like to acknowledge Mr. George VanLoon, a community member, 
who recently passed away.  Mr. VanLoon was a frequent visitor to board of education meetings.  
The Board of Education would like to thank Mr. VanLoon for taking an interest in our district.   

 
 
MOTION #05/01/17 – Moved by Member DeMuynck Zech and supported by Member Bednard to 
approve the General Consent Agenda to: 

 
 Approve Minutes of the Regular Meeting held on April 17, 2017 
 Approve General Fund, Food Service, IAM, Childcare, Camps/Clinics  

Check Register in the amount of $1,829,953.10 
 Approve 2010 Building and Site Check Register in the amount of $956,764.57 
 Approve Building Activity Check Register in the amount of $145,161.70 
 Approve Personnel Transaction 

 
Ayes, all.  Motion carried. 
 



 

 

Old Business – None 
 
 
MOTION #05/02/17 – Moved by Member Sobah and supported by Member Patzert that the 
Chippewa Valley Schools Board of Education by resolution indicate its support of the Macomb 
Intermediate School District (MISD) proposed budget and the reading of the resolution 
be waived.   Ayes, all.  Motion carried. 
 

Union Communication - None 

 

Administration Reports 

Superintendent Ron Roberts reported on the following: 

 Congratulations to Ms. Kathlene Bright (Teacher, Huron Elementary) on her retirement after 39 
years of service and Ms. Janet White (Teacher, Fox Elementary) on her retirement after 20 years 
of service.  Both will be missed and we wish them good luck on their retirement. 

 Tomorrow, May 2, 2017 is bond election day for Chippewa Valley Schools.  This bond is good for 
our kids, good for our schools and good for our district.  I hope our Chippewa Valley Schools 
community rises to the occasion and gets out and votes.   

 On April 30, 2017, at Fraser Hockey Land, attended the community fundraiser for Dakota High 
School hockey player, Anthony Mastranardi, who was injured in a hockey game earlier this year. 
Student hockey players from numerous teams participated in a game against Red Wings Alumni.  
This event speaks to the great people of this community who came out and supported Anthony 
Mastranardi and his family.  More than 4000 people attended.  

 This week, I will be begin attending staff meetings to present recognition to those employees 
who have reached a milestone year and for those who will be retiring. 

  

Curriculum Reports - None 
 
 
Of and by Board Members - None 
 
MOTION #05/03/17 – Moved by Member Bednard and supported by Member Patzert to adjourn the 
meeting.  Ayes, all.  Motion carried.  
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:16 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 

Laura Cardamone, Secretary 
Board of Education 


